

Request for a Dispensation

Please complete the following details and give as much information as possible.

1. Please summarise the matter to which your interest relates:

There are two items on the agenda of the Westbury Area Board by Westbury Town Council which is meeting on Thursday 23rd March 2023.

- 1. Where Westbury Town Council are seeking a £1,000 youth services grant towards a Soapbox Derby event.
- 2. Where the Town Council in the guise of the Laverton Institute Trust (the TC is the sole Trustee) for a £5,000 grant towards New Audio System for the Laverton Hall.
- 2. What is the nature of your interest?

I am a member of Westbury Town Council (though I am not a member of their events committee or the Laverton Institute Trust Committee), and the Westbury Community Area Board.

3. For which meeting(s) or period are you seeking a dispensation?

Just one meeting – Thursday 23rd March 2023 commencing at 7pm. Should there be any further applications from Westbury Town Council I will apply again at that time.

4. Please set out in detail the reason(s) why you consider you should be granted a dispensation.

I am not a member of either of Westbury Town Councils Events or Laverton Trust Committee's and have not taken part in either the debate or the decision to hold this event or source a new audio system or indeed to seek a grant from the Community Area Board. I will be deciding on this issue for the first time as a Wiltshire Councillor with affair and open mind.

Name	Date
Gordon King	21st March 2023.

When completed this form should be sent for attention of the Monitoring Officer at committee@wiltshire.gov.uk